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File: 491.10 

Environment Act Licence No. 1085 RR 

March 30, 2020 

Mariana Moreira 

Environmental & QA Supervisor, Rothsay  

Darling International Canada 

607 Dawson Road 

Winnipeg, MB R2J 0T2 

Via Email: mariana.moreira@rothsay.ca   

 

Dear Mariana Moreira: 

Re: Darling International Canada Inc. – Notice of Alteration 

 

Thank you for the Notice of Alteration submitted on February 11, 2020 in which you 

proposed the following alterations for the Rothsay operation at 607 Dawson Road in Winnipeg: 

1. Upgrading the existing wastewater treatment system. 

2. Installation of 25K CFM packed bed scrubber and relocation of 6K venturi scrubber to 

treat potential odour emission from the wastewater treatment building.  

 

It is understood that the upgrade will allow Rothsay to fully treat its own wastewater 

currently treated at Maple Leaf wastewater treatment facility. The proposed upgrade will also 

enable Rothsay to recycle about 140 tons of biosolids into their rendering system. 

 

Upon review of your alteration request, I have concluded that the environmental effects 

of the proposed alteration will be insignificant, and, therefore, in accordance with Section 14(2) 

of The Environment Act your alteration is approved as described in the February 11, 2020 Notice 

of Alteration. This approval is conditional to the acceptance of a revised licence. 

 

If you have any questions on this matter, please contact Mr. Eshetu Beshada at (204) 

945-7023. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Shannon Kohler 

Director 

The Environment Act 
 

c: E. Beshada - Environmental Approvals Branch  

 Y. Hawryliuk/ N. Suresh - Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch 
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